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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE HEMPSTEAD UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT, 

NASSAU COUNTY, NEW YORK 

 

LEGAL NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the Real Property Tax Law, the Board of 

Education of the Hempstead Union Free School District will hold a public hearing on December 21, 

2022, at 6:00 p.m., prevailing time, at the A.B.G.S. Middle School, 70 Greenwich Street, Hempstead 

NY 11550.  The purpose of this public hearing is to provide an opportunity for interested residents to 

be heard regarding a proposed resolution adopting, in whole or in part, tax exemptions for certain 

eligible property owners within District boundaries, under the Alternative Veterans Exemption of the 

Real Property Tax Law (“RPTL”) Section 458-a. The resolution authorizes partial exemptions of 

school taxes for certain eligible taxpayers meeting the qualifications set forth in the applicable 

provision of the RPTL.  As a result of the exemptions, the tax burden will be shifted from taxpayers 

granted the exemption to taxpayers who are not eligible for the exemption. Upon the conclusion of 

this public hearing, the Board of Education intends to vote on the proposed tax exemption resolution. 

Said hearing may be adjourned from time to time as necessary.  For further information, please 

contact the District Clerk, Patricia Wright, at 185 Peninsula Boulevard, Hempstead, New York 

11550, (516) 434 4002. 

 


